
Vernon’s Weekly Newsletter
Friday,November 13, 2020 

Upcoming Events and Calendar Dates

Monday, November 16th
● Jump For the Owls Fundraiser via students PE 

classrooms starts this week!

Tuesday, November 17th
● Neurodiverse Affinity Group meeting 6:00pm

https://meet.google.com/vcw-cgzo-ffi
or open Meet and enter this code: vcw-cgzo-ffi

Wednesday, November 18th
● Vernon Spirit Day!  Wear your WACKIEST Covid Mask 

to your classroom meeting for PYP or advisory for 
MYP. 

● K-8 Book Bag Distribution in MPR.  Vernon family last 

names H-N only 12:00-4pm.  

● Vernon Virtual PTA Meeting 5:45-7:30pm
 Via this Zoom link:
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/82214143120?pwd=
NTA5QW9QU0hLNlpWODJEbFNDZWNYUT09
Meeting ID: 822 1414 3120
Passcode: uZqq0x
One tap mobile 6699006833, Passcode: 799473

Thursday, November 19th
● Family/Parent/Teacher Conferences - 4:00-8:00pm

Friday, November 20th
● Principal’s Virtual Coffee Hour 10:00AM 

meet.google.com/vnq-aouk-vpp
phone number: 612-404-0718 . PIN:  375 579 737#  

Monday, November 23rd 
Family/Parent/Teacher Conferences - 8:00am-8:00pm

Tuesday, November24th
Family/Parent/Teacher Conferences - 8:00am-4:00pm

Wednesday - Friday, November 25th - 27th
NO SCHOOL- Thanksgiving Holiday

Reading Bag Distribution: Distribution of book 
bags will continue on Wednesday, November 
18th from 12:00pm-4:00pm for last names H-N.  
Please return the bookbags received three 
weeks ago  to be quarantined and exchange for 
a new bag of books.  Please note that due to the 
book quarantining requirements from the Health 
Authority and ODE, we do need our families to 
pick up books only on their assigned day. 

https://meet.google.com/vcw-cgzo-ffi
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/82214143120?pwd=NTA5QW9QU0hLNlpWODJEbFNDZWNYUT09
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/82214143120?pwd=NTA5QW9QU0hLNlpWODJEbFNDZWNYUT09
http://meet.google.com/vnq-aouk-vpp
https://nativeamericanheritagemonth.gov/




.

JUMP FOR THE OWLS!
Jump for the Owls is the Fall Vernon fundraiser to raise money for teacher and student 

supplies and supports!   Although typically we would be running around the Vernon 
playground, this year we will be jumping with our Vernon PE teachers.  If you can collect 
pledges that will be a great way to raise money.  Anyway, you want to be sure you go to 

your live PE classes to JUMP FOR THE OWLS next week, November 16th - 19th! 

Watch Mr. Rittman and Ms. Politte’s promotional video is here: Jump for the Owls! 

If you’ve got  Mr. Rittman for PE watch is video.  He’ll show you what you need to JUMP 
FOR THE OWLS and it isn’t a jump rope!  Watch here: Jump for the Owls What You Need!

If you’ve got Ms. Paula for PE, you don’t need any extra equipment!  Just lots of jumping 
energy! 

GO VERNON K-8 JUMPING OWLS!
 

VERNON PTA WEBSITE
The Vernon PTA website is at this link: VernonPTA.org  Everything you need to know about the Vernon 
PTA is here.  Our mission is to make every child’s potential a reality by engaging and empowering 
families and our communities to advocate for all children. Vernon’s PTA (Parent Teacher Association ) 
welcomes all people of every color, language, ethnicity, origin, ability, sexual orientation, gender 
expression, marital status, and life situation. We are a beautiful diverse school community. Join us!  We 
are stronger when everyone’s voice is heard.  

http://meet.google.com/cnb-symh-rsg
http://meet.google.com/cnb-symh-rsg
https://www.vernonpta.org/jump-for-the-owls?fbclid=IwAR2iFs4d7e8pZrhuybJpfzKkkpJsDvykn3gGgFnxZTEPEkaKMqtaS3Xm2bQ
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=52502ULL3Hg
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=1qLXKo2gt24&feature=youtu.be
https://www.vernonpta.org/


Vernon Spirit Day!

Prizes for the class 
with the 
HIGHEST 

participation!

● PYP: Show your 
mask to your class 
during morning 
meeting. 

● MYP: Show your 
mask to your class 
during advisory or 
send a photo to your 
advisor. 

Wear your WACKIEST 
COVID Mask to your online 

class!

Wednesday November 18th



VERNON COMMUNITY

Thank-you to Victor Martin del Campo of Angel's Donuts for his generosity and sharing of 
community spirit.  Please enjoy a complimentary donut by 

presenting this coupon before ordering!



Mr. Keefer

CONTACT:
While we are doing Distance 
Learning, email Is the easiest 

way to contact me: 
bkeeferr@pps.net. 

We can also set up a 
GoogleMeet through email or 

a phone call. 

Meet Your Principal
Hi! My name is Ben Keefer. I am the lucky guy who gets to to be principal 
at Vernon this. This is the start of my 6th year as the principal & 24th year 
as an educator. My goal for this year is to help each and every student 

learn as much as they can. I believe each student has the ability to succeed 
and it is my job to help Vernon be the best school it can be. I look forward 

to learning and growing with each of you!

ABOUT ME:
I was born and raised in 
Portland. I graduated from 
Benson in 1990.  

My wife, Debbie, is from 
Portland as well. We both 
graduated from OSU. Debbie 
is a 5th grade teacher. 

I love the Pacific Northwest! 
Especially fishing, camping, 
rafting, hiking, 
snowboarding, and 
skateboarding. 

I have two children. Harrison 
is 21 and in college. Sophie is 
17 and is a senior in high 
school. 

Some of my favorite things 
are sushi, hanging out at the 
beach, learning about new 
people and cultures, and 
exploring wherever I have a 
chance to drive, fly, or hike 
to. 

MY EDUCATION:
Bachelors degree and 
Masters in Arts and 
Teaching from Oregon 
State University. 
Admin certificates 
from Lewis and Clark 
and University of 
Portland. 

mailto:bkeefer@pps.net


My Passion 
I believe that every child has the 
potential to achieve and realize their 
dreams.  It is my job to see that they 
have every opportunity to learn, grow 
and thrive and to become conscientious 
and compassionate global citizens.  

CONTACT:
Please don’t hesitate to reach out. 
My email is jharold@pps.net or by 

phone/text 503-320-6919.

MY EDUCATION:

Bachelor of Arts in 
Elementary Education 
from the University of 
Sydney and my Masters in 
School Administration 
from Portland State 
University.  

Hello! My name is Jane Harold and I’m the assistant 
principal at Vernon IB World School . This is my third 
year at Vernon and my 25th year in education.  I am 

honored to be your assistant principal and to be a part 
of such an incredible community of families and 

students.  I love watching students explore, discover 
and learn.   These are unprecedented times, so 

remember, we are stronger together.  
Keep learning!  Keep exploring!  Ask questions!

ABOUT ME:

I was born and raised in 
Portland and graduated from 
Wilson High School.  I lived in 
Australia for almost 20 years.  
All of my children were born 
there. 

I love music, singing and 
dancing.  I also love to cook, 
read, take long walks and 
travel around Oregon or just 
about anywhere! I have 
circumnavigated the globe 
during a world wide trip.    

Mr. Harold and I have a big 
combined family of six 
children and four 
grandchildren.  Family is very 
important to us!

Meet Your Assistant Principal
Ms. Harold

mailto:jharold@pps.net


WELCOME:

Hello! 
My name is 
Ms. Ellen.

I am a PYP academic 
support teacher this 

year at Vernon!

ABOUT ME:
I have been a teacher in PPS for over 15 
years in both special education and 
general education roles. I have taught at 
Vernon (on and off) for 5 years.
I live in the Vernon neighborhood with my 
husband, 18 month old son and 
chihuahua-pug (chug). We are also 
expecting a baby girl some time in the 
next month!.
When I’m not teaching, I love to travel, 
read, knit, design and renovate houses, 
take pictures, make ceramics and play 
music.

MY EDUCATION:
★ Master of Science in Special 

Education: from Portland State 
University

★ Bachelor of Science in Elementary 
Education from Southwestern College 
in AZ (also studied at NAU)

CONTACT:

Email: ewerner@pps.net 

Meet Your Teacher
Ms. Ellen



Counselor Corner
Counselor Website

Weekly Mindfulness with Ms. Hanna

Tuesdays 8:30am 

or Thursdays 2:30pm

Ongoing teaching and practice

Weekly Mindfulness

Ms. Shannon’s Office Hours

4th & 5th Grades: Mondays 1:15-2pm

msshannonoffice4-5

MYP Drop In times for Counseling Support

Monday & Wednesday 12:15-1pm 
msshannonsupport

Contact Information:

Ms. Hanna (K-3): hallen@pps.net

Ms. Hanna Appointment Request       (971) 378-0424

Ms. Shannon (4-8):   snicolas@pps.net

Ms. Shannon Appointment Request  (503) 308-9546

Wings of Freedom (QSA)

Wings is a student-run group that unites 
LGBTQIA+ and allied youth to build community 
and organize around issues impacting them in 

their schools and communities. 
3-5 Wings of Freedom: Wednesdays @ 3:15-3:45pm 

code: wings3-5

6-8 Wings of Freedom: Fridays @ 11:45-12:15 code: 
vernonwings

 11/16

Ms. Hanna’s Office Hours

KG- 3rd Grades: Tuesdays 8-8:30am

  Thursdays 1:30-2:30pm

Code: counselorhannaofficehours

Drop In for Election Support M-F 10-11am

Code: Counselor Support

Youth Resource 
App from PPS

Created by PPS and 
PPS students, to 
support student 
mental health

https://sites.google.com/pps.net/vernonk-8counselors
https://meet.google.com/oor-hqka-cev
http://meet.google.com/lookup/msshannonoffice4-5
http://meet.google.com/lookup/msshannonsupport
mailto:hallen@pps.net
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/153updlyaDi2XU_wybWYYCqeZahW7M7E7vl-JKpyVaZU/edit?usp=sharing
mailto:snicolas@pps.net
https://forms.gle/6vXTU8eiSYLoSzGC8
http://meet.google.com/lookup/wings3-5
http://meet.google.com/lookup/vernonwings
https://meet.google.com/wnb-vrfh-zxa
https://meet.google.com/jgt-ieyt-qye
https://apps.apple.com/us/app/youth-resource-app/id1530752368
https://apps.apple.com/us/app/youth-resource-app/id1530752368


High School Enrollment 
for 8th Graders

High School Lottery Window Opens:

November 12 to December 11

Virtual 8th Grade Night November 18th @ 6pm
8th grade students will receive a letter from PPS Enrollment and Transfers 

with information on how to choose their High School for next year. The 
letter has a link, specific for each student to pick their High School. 

Dual Enrollment 
Most Vernon students have the 

choice between two High Schools. 

Jefferson High School and Madison, 
Roosevelt, or Grant

Students need to make their choice 
by December 11. If they do not pick, a 
High School will be picked for them at 

random

Lottery Option High School
PPS has 3 Option High Schools:

Jefferson High School

Benson High School

Metropolitan Learning Center (MLC)

Students must apply by December 
11, decisions will be made in January

Explore all the High Schools, to find the one that fits your needs.
 

If you have questions or would like to talk to someone about your 
options. You can email or text/call Ms. Shannon at 

snicolas@pps.net (503)308-9546

https://www.pps.net/8thgradeinfo
mailto:snicolas@pps.net


Ms Wilkin’s Google Calendar

https://calendar.google.com/calendar/u/0/selfsched?sstoken=UUp3R0dhZl9wUzRzfGRlZmF1bHR8ZDI5OTc1MDc2N2Q2ZThiOTM5NWI5YWU4ZmM5OTBjYzY




Ms. Wilkin’s Links to Office Hours and Book Clubs:
K-2: g.co/meet/wilkinsk-2
3-5: g.co/meet/wilkins3-5
6-8: g.co/meet/wilkins6-8

http://g.co/meet/wilkinsk-2
http://g.co/meet/wilkins3-5
http://g.co/meet/wilkins6-8

